


 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In June 2002 the full body of Catholic bishops of the United States in their General 
Meeting in Dallas approved the Charter for the Protection of Children and Young 
People.  The Charter created a National Review Board, which was assigned the 
responsibility to commission a comprehensive study of the causes and context of the 
current crisis of sexual abuse of minors by clergy.   Preparatory to commissioning such a 
study, the National Review Board has undertaken first hand research, primarily through 
interviews, and has presented its findings to the United States Conference of Catholic 
Bishops.  These findings are authorized for publication by the undersigned. 
 

---Msgr. William P. Fay 
General Secretary 

 


























































































































































































































































































































